
 

  
A Reader’s Guide to Seminars 

Reading, listening, and speaking are skills – or better yet, practices – that work 
together and improve within each group. If “practiced,” they become something like 
reading faithfully, listening carefully, and speaking thoughtfully. 

Reading aloud for 8-10 minutes at the beginning of each session is a way to focus our 
attention and helps to bring everyone to the same page, to recollect the section for 
discussion. (Whether the discussion will include parts not read aloud will depend on the 
book or session.) 

Facilitators (1) ask questions, (2) are mindful of the pace, (3) point back to the text, (4) 
interrupt long-winded (not necessarily long) commentary, and (5) demonstrate what 
practices make the experience rewarding for participants each week. 

Opening questions are "discussion starters" and not necessarily about the most 
important part of the text. By getting the conversation started, it will move 
toward themes that begin to appear to us as important. 

Our dialogue involves, in order of priority, (1) the text and you, (2) others in 
the group and you, (3) the text and the group. 

More Tips 

Prolong the perceptive mode of reading. As a group, spend part of the time clarifying 
the author’s statements and lines of thinking. Evaluation flows more readily from 
clarity. 

The writing of great writers, so different from our contemporary parlance, might feel 
unfamiliar and awkward at first, but immerse yourself in it. As with anything you'll 
eventually begin to catch the rhythm. 

Imagine the discussion happening around a table, the conversational gravity is at the 
center of the table, with the text, not at the head with a professor of knowledge. 



Ask questions of anyone, ask for clarifications, if needed, and respond to others’ 
comments if it helps the conversation. Set the example of what, for you, makes a good 
conversation. 

In a shared conversation, it is okay if two or three interlocutors veer off on a possibly 
fruitful tangent -- but they should be responsible for bringing it back to the group. 

Historical, biographical, or etymological information can supplement a discussion, but 
its value must justify the time it takes to add to the discussion. 

It is okay if someone else is wrong. Not everything needs a response. Hearing oneself say 
something false or foolish is often enough to cure it. 


